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We are a caring and supportive community where all are welcome.  We are God’s Dreamseekers who seek to make disciples in ways that show love, respect and service to our community.
It Came Upon A Midnight Clear
That season is upon us! That season of hustle and bustle, scurrying and worrying, visiting and partying, lights, sounds, smells, goodies, shops, cold, snow and a multitude of other experiences is here.  Somewhere tucked among those wonderful things is a story.  It came upon a midnight clear that a baby was born in uncertain circumstances.  A young mother’s first birth experience under unusual circumstances, and gossip and rumor took place.  Some came to see the birthed one, some of wealth, some of simple living.  A star led the way, a host of angels proclaimed the birth.  It was a most holy of births, one that would be remembered for generations to come.  That birth would not have been remembered except for one single event that changed life as we know it forever.  Years later the one birthed would die, again under unusual circumstances, unjustly killed because he was feared.  From the cradle to the cross the child would grow, then become a man, and teach the world something it needed to know.  This single person would teach the people around him about God and God’s love.  Not only did the man show others who God was but lived the life meant to be lived and in just three short, dark days, would show the vastness of God’s love for all generations in an astounding resurrection and “He is alive!” would be proclaimed generation after generation, literally transforming the world soul by soul.  

It came upon a midnight clear that a baby was born.  And now in bleak winter, short days and long nights, we know a hope that melts the darkness and shines light on our lives.  There is a reason we decorate with lights, shining that hope out to others.  The season of hustle and bustle and busyness must be quieted for us to hear the story once more.  We can take in the lights and sounds and activities, but also must take in the story.  We can take in the story in many ways:  by reading it to a child, by looking up into the inky blackness of a star filled sky, by listening to the sound of a snowflake falling to the ground, by letting a Christmas carol sink into our hearts, by remembering, then remembering again the story of that midnight clear so long ago.  Let us not let the activities of the season push that story away, but use them to help remember the birth we celebrate.

From my family to yours, we wish you a very merry Christmas filled with and reflecting the story of the birth we celebrate that most Holy of nights.  

Pastor Kathy
Men’s Club Report

As the promise of warmer weather calls to our Snow Birds our circle around the breakfast table is growing smaller.  I think Duane has a dead battery in his cell phone as he failed to check in with the rest of the crew today.
I was hoping I would have something to say about the Tsunami as I spent about two hours trying to find it in the Dictionary.  It has been said that “if you want to learn the correct spelling of a word look it up in the dictionary”.  Well if you don’t know how to spell it in the first place how are you supposed to look it up????

We did talk about the surprise anniversary celebration that Vern and Carolyn’s family gave them at church on Sunday.  Congratulations on their 60th and on their beautiful family.  By the way the cake was absolutely delicious!

I was a vegetarian until I married a proud meat eater.  On Thanksgiving as our children gathered around the table, my husband announced “your mother didn’t know what a turkey was until she met me”.
HAPPY THANKSGIVING AND MERRY CHRISTMAS!

Don Pederson
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All women are welcome at any of the following meeting.  Join us when you are able.

Longcore Circle –We will meet on Tuesday, December 3rd at 12:00pm at Dorothy Sibley’s home.    
UMW-Ladies Night Out – Christmas By Candle Light - Tuesday, December 10th  at 6:30pm.  Everyone is welcome to join us for a fun family night of Christmas celebration and goodies.  There is a short program followed by food and fellowship.  ALL are welcome!  
Mary Martha Circle – Tuesday, December 17th  @ noon at Barb Dietz home.  Potluck Christmas celebration.  There is a sign-up sheet in the coffee area at church for the Christmas family.  Please check it out and sign up.
Please Remember these persons in your prayers.
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STRIVING SERVING
To Make Our Community
Disciples With Love

SEEKING
God’s Will





Arlene Beeler

Nancy Ferguson

June Wade

Jean Bumstead

William & Freda Corrigan

Gordon Schuiteman

Susanne Geerdink

George Suchy

Clara Burris

Al Winchel

Dear Lord, you know the needs of each of us.  Please be with us and show us the kind of healing that each person needs.  Amen.
Food Distribution to Families in Need
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Newaygo County Mobile Food Pantry is scheduled at the following locations to distribute free food to individuals and families in need.  Most food distributions take approximately one hour.  Please do not arrive more than 30 minutes prior to the scheduled delivery time.  Bring your own container to hold 50 lbs of food.  You will check in upon arrival unless otherwise stated.
· Monday, December 2, 5pm, Fremont United Methodist Church, FREMONT

· Friday, December 6, 10am, St. Joseph Catholic Church, WHITE CLOUD

· Sponsored by Local area churches and WOMAN’S LIFE Chapter 856

· Saturday, Dec. 7, 10a, Pine Grove Community Church, CROTON/HOWARD CITY

· Wednesday, December 11, 5pm, Hesperia Community Ed, HESPERIA

· Thursday, December 12, 3pm, Amazing Grace Acres Church, BROHMAN

· Saturday, December 14, 9:30am, First Christian Reformed Church, FREMONT

· Saturday, December 14, 10am, Family Health Care, WHITE CLOUD

· Monday, December 16, 3pm, Big Jackson Church of God, PARIS

· Tuesday, December 17, 4:30p, Northland Church of Christ, GRANT/NEWAYGO

· Wednesday, December 18, 10am, First Baptist Church of WOODLAND PARK

· Wednesday, December 18, 4:45p, All Saints Catholic Church, FREMONT
A complete list of food trucks is posted on the bulletin board at the church.  Call the church office if you have any questions at 652-6581.  You can also find a food list each week in the Hi-Lites Shoppers Guide
[image: image6.jpg]


Christian Education News
Sunday School for All Ages Sunday, @ 11:00am

Children are practicing for the play after worship each Sunday.
Children’s Christmas Play

Sunday, December 22nd at 9:30am (during worship)

Please join us as we hear the Christmas story through the eyes of our children.

All are welcome!
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Christmas Giving

As you write your list of Christmas gifts to buy for your loved ones this Christmas, do you have someone who has everything they need?  Someone you don’t know what to buy for them?  Consider sending them a nice card with a personal note telling them how much they mean to you and that you have made a donation in their honor to Newaygo United Methodist Church. 
We are blessed to be a blessing.  Remember JESUS is the reason for the season.  You can be Jesus’ hands and feet to someone in need this year.

There are brochures from The United Methodist Foundation regarding year end giving located on the table under the name tags in the Narthex at church. 

 
“Give and it will be given to you.  …  For  with the measure you use, it will be measured to you.”  Luke 6:38
            2013 Mission Giving 

Camp Sunday                          $      62.15

Catholic Christian Charities         640.00

Christian Education                      103.50

Coats for Kids                               993.00

CROP walk                                 3415.00

Dresses for Haiti                           740.00

Emma Graham Scholarship          100.00

Habitat for Humanity                    117.50

Haiti School Kits                           326.47

Heifer International                       295.78

Hoovers                                           63.00

Human Relations                            78.00
Kids Hope-local                              98.22
LOVE - food pantry                      541.55

Native American                             70.00

No More Malaria                           220.04

One Great Hour of Sharing             74.25

Peace with Justice                           61.00

UMCOR-UMW                            200.00

UMCOR-Okalahoma                    315.40

UMCOR-Philippines                      49.75

World Communion                         71.25

Vera House                                   100.00

                                                     ______

                                                $ 8,735.86        

Upcoming Mission Concerns

Dec. 8th—LOVE INC

Dec. 22nd- U.M. Student Sunday
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    CROP Walk Report

 This year we had 26 walkers representing our church.  The final figures indicate that we raised $3,415.00.  We thank each of you for your support whether walking, contributing, or caring for the unfortunate in our world.  You have made a difference in the world.

Doesn’t it feel great!
UMCOR

UMCOR is now in need of money for the Philippines. Most of you have heard about the typhoon that wiped out that country.  Imagine being homeless, without food, water, clothing, everything and no shelter available.  Christmas is coming ,  but these people  are hoping for a miracle of another kind.  If you can find it in your heart and budget, please consider donating to the UMCOR jar located in the narthex.  All the money will go to the Philippines.
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A gift opens the way for the giver and ushers him, into the presence of the great.
Imagine No Malaria
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 This past month we collected a noisy offering for a conference mission request.   The United Methodist Church has joined forces with Bill and Melinda Gates in the fight to end malaria in African countries.  Our offering brought in $220.04 which has been sent in to  join conference monies to make this possible.  Just imagine what it would be like to be rid of malaria.
Christmas Fund

Our noisy offering this past Sunday was added to monies that the women’s groups donated and some money from our mission budget to provide Newaygo County foster children with Christmas.  Your generous donations allowed us to raise a total of $640.00 which will provide 21 children with Christmas gifts.  Thank You and may God bless each of you !

[image: image11.wmf]
[image: image12.jpg]



[image: image13.png]


Treasurer’s Report

Thank you for being such a giving and generous church.  Each month we are able to meet the needs of the church and we are on track to pay 100% of our Ministry Shares for 2013.  THANKS BE TO GOD!

Contributions through November 30, 2013 -
$   8,123.00
Expenses through November 30, 2013 -  
$   7,252.00 




Total Overage
       $       871.00
NOTE:  Please remember the ministries of your church as you give your year-end donations.    If you have any questions or would like to see a more detailed treasurer’s report please call Deb Prins at 231-652-6581 or see the copy of the reports posted on bulletin board in the church office.
[image: image14.jpg]


[image: image15.jpg]


Open Hearts Quilt Display 

At Newaygo UMC 
Open To The Public

Thursday, December 5th - noon - 6pm        
Friday, December 6th - noon – 9pm

Old and new quilts from community quilters will be displayed for your viewing pleasure.
· Still looking for prize donations for the “Peoples Choice” award from local businesses.  If you have a contact for a local business donation please let Deb Prins know as soon as possible.
· Quilt drop off – December 4th 9am-noon or after 4pm – Other times by appointment only.
Please contact Newaygo United Methodist Church at 231-652-6581 if you have any questions or need more information.   You can also email Deb Prins at debprins@sbcglobal.net 

Come and warm your hearts at the quilt display.
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Worship Helpers for December

December 1  
Liturgist:   Carline Knoll
Acolyte:   Elizabeth Brooks
Inside Ushers:  Ruth Merritt & Joan Faulkner
Outside Ushers:  Ardis Tanis & Anne Henning
Projector:  Deb Prins
Sound: Mark VanDyke
Refreshments: Need Volunteer
December 8
 Liturgist:   Joe Groff
Acolyte:  Taylor Prins
Inside Ushers:  Dianna Weaver & Jen Larsen
Outside Ushers: Al & Karen Winchel
Projector: Taylor Prins
Sound: Deb Prins
Refreshments:  Jane Fowler
December 15  
Liturgist: Ron Pardonnet
Acolyte:  Elizabeth Brooks
Inside Ushers: Vern & Carolyn Boose
Outside Ushers:  Steve & Liz Moore
Projector:  Taylor Prins
Sound: Deb Prins
Refreshments:   Need Volunteer
December 22 
Liturgist:  Nancy Clark
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Acolyte:  Adult Please Light Candles
Inside Ushers: Dorothy Besemer & Dolores Cook
Outside Ushers: Jean Reynhout & Harriet Kiper
Projector: Deb Prins
Sound:  Mark VanDyke
Refreshments:  Sunday School
December 29 
Liturgist:  Kay Pardonnet
Acolyte:  Saria Brooks
Inside Ushers: Nancy Clark & Barb Dietz
Outside Ushers: Patti Venneman and Ruth Merritt
Projector: Taylor Prins
Sound:  Deb Prins
Refreshments:  Dianna Weaver
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Tuesday, December 10th @ 6:30pm

Hosted by the United Methodist Women

This night is a great family event with a short devotional time and lots of goodies and fellowship.  Everyone is welcome!
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December 6th

5:00pm-7:00pm

Free Will Offering
All you can eat!

Come and start your Christmas Walk festivities with a nice warm bowl of soup.

If you would like to help with the soup supper please contact Stan Fisher at 652-7447.
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The Giving Tree

Our Christmas tree in the narthex will have ornaments on it starting Dec. 8th .  These items will go in gift boxes for our church children to enjoy after the Christmas program.  Please just purchase the gift and return it along with the ornament in a sack which you will place under the tree.  The gifts will be packed by the mission team and readied for presentation after the program on Dec. 22.  Please try to have everything back to the church by Dec.17th.   Thank you.
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Saturday, December 24th at 7:00pm

Please join us for a night of wonderful worship.  This service includes lots of wonderful Christmas Carols and is great for all ages.  All are welcome.
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Community Christmas Concert

Sunday, December 8 at the Grant Fine Arts Center 

At 6:00pm

 
============================================================================================

Soup’s On for Advent

At noon each Wednesday in Advent

December 4—St. Bartholomew Catholic Church

December 11—Newaygo Congregational United Church of Christ

December 18—New Community Church

Free will offering.  All money is used by Newaygo Area Ministerial Association to help persons in the community who are in need.

Newaygo United Methodist Church Activities
December 2013
	Sunday
	Monday
	Tuesday
	Wednesday
	Thursday
	Friday
	Saturday

	1
9:30am – Worship
11am – Sunday School for All Ages
	2
9am -12pm Pastor Kathy’s Office Hours

1:00pm – Wired Word Bible Study
	3
12:00pm – Longcore Circle @ Dorothy Sibley’s
	4
8:30am – Men’s Group @ City Limits

9am -12pm Pastor Kathy’s Office Hours

12pm – Soup’s On @ St. Bartholomew Catholic Church

4pm – Set up Quilt Display

7pm - Choir


	5
Pastor Kathy’s  Day Off
Noon-6pm – Open Hearts Quilt Display open to public
	6
Noon-9pm – Open Hearts Quilt Display open to public
5-7pm – Soup Supper

6-9pm – Christmas Walk downtown Newaygo
	7


	8 Noisy Offering – LOVE INC
9:30am – Worship
11am – Sunday School for All Ages 
6pm – Community Christmas Concert @ Grant Fine Arts Center
	9  
9am -12pm Pastor Kathy’s Office Hours

1:00pm – Wired Word Bible Study
	10 
6:30pm – Christmas by Candle Light
	11  
8:30am – Men’s Group @ City Limits

9am -12pm Pastor Kathy’s Office Hours

12pm – Soup’s On @ Newaygo Congregational United Church of Christ

7pm - Choir


	12  
Pastor Kathy’s  Day Off

	13

	14


	15
9:30am – Worship
10:30am – Christmas Play Practice-Dress Rehersal
10:30am – SPR Meet

11am – Sunday School for All Ages

	16
9am -12pm Pastor Kathy’s Office Hours

1:00pm – Wired Word Bible Study

	17 
12pm – Mary Martha Circle @ Barb Dietz

	18
9am -12pm Pastor Kathy’s Office Hours

12pm – Soup’s On @ New Community Church

8:30am – Men’s Group @ City Limits

2pm – Kids Hope USA Party

7pm - Choir


	19 
Pastor Kathy’s  Day Off

	20

	21


	22  Noisy Offering – UM Student Day
9:30am – Worship

10:30am – Christmas Play Practice

11am – Sunday School for All Ages

	23
9am -12pm Pastor Kathy’s Office Hours

1:00pm – Wired Word Bible Study


	24
7pm – Christmas Eve Candle Light Service

	25
MERRY CHRISTMAS 
OFFICE CLOSED


	26 
Office Closed

	27

	28


	29
9:30am – Worship

10:30am – Christmas Play Practice

11am – Sunday School for All Ages


	30
9am -12pm Pastor Kathy’s Office Hours

1:00pm – Wired Word Bible Study


	31

	
	
	
	


If you have any activities you would like added to the calendar or to announcements in the bulletin for your group, please contact Deb Prins at 652-6581 (church) or email to debprins@sbcglobal.net and we will print your activity in the announcements .
December 2013

Each month in 2013 there will be a calendar available with bible readings to guide you chronologically through the bible in one year.  If you have any questions please feel free to call the church office at 652-6581
	Sunday
	Monday
	Tuesday
	Wednesday
	Thursday
	Friday
	Saturday

	Sunday
	Monday
	Tuesday
	Wednesday
	Thursday
	Friday
	Saturday

	1

2 Corinthians 11: 1- 13: 13
Acts 20: 7-12
	2

Acts 20: 13- 21: 36
	3

Acts 21: 37-23: 35
	4

Acts 24: 1-26: 31
	5

Acts 27: 1-44
	6

Acts 28: 1-31

Ephesians 1: 1-2: 22
	7

Ephesians 3: 1-5: 14

	8

Ephesians 5: 15- 6: 23

Colossians 1: 1-23
	9

Colossians 1: 24-4: 18


	10

Philemon 1: 1-25

Philippians 1: 1-2:11
	11

Philippians 2: 12-4: 23
	12

James 1: 1-3: 18
	13

James 4: 1-5: 20

1 Timothy 1: 1-2: 15
	14

1 Timothy 3: 1-6: 10

	15

1 Timothy 6: 11-21

Titus 1: 1-3: 15

2 Timothy 1: 1-18
	16
2 Timothy 2: 1-4: 18
	17

2 Timothy 4: 19-22

Hebrews 1: 1- 4: 13
	18

Hebrews 4: 14- 7: 28
	19

Hebrews 8: 1-10: 39
	20

Hebrews 11: 1-12: 29
	21

Hebrews 13: 1-25

1 Peter 1: 1-2: 3

	22

1 Peter 2: 4-5: 11
	23

1 Peter 5: 12-14

2 Peter 1: 1-3: 18
	24

1 John 1: 1- 4: 6
	25

1 John 4: 7-5: 21

2 John 1: 1-13

3 John 1: 1-15
	26

Jude 1: 1-25

Revelation 1: 1-2: 29
	27

Revelation 3: 1- 6: 17
	28

Revelation 7: 1- 10: 11

	29

Revelation 11: 1-14: 20
	30

Revelation 15: 1-18: 24
	31

Revelation 19: 1-22: 21
	
	
	
	


Be blessed by the Word of God this Christmas.
Blue Christmas Service on Dec. 12


Sometimes during these busy holidays of celebration, we forget about those of us who may not feel so much like celebrating with the whoopla and parties.  Even if we are experiencing some sort of loss or heart ache we can still celebrate the birth of Christ.
Kent City Chapel Hill UMC (14591 Fruit Ridge Ave., Kent City, 49330) is offering a "Blue" Christmas Service on Thursday, December 12 at 7pm. This is a special service for those experiencing loss, loneliness, or despair at Christmas time. Questions? Please call 616.675.7184.


December Birthdays


12/1	Nancy Ferguson


12/3	Irene Johnson


12/7	Jillian Wright


12/11	Danielle Clark


12/13	Dorothy Besemer


12/17	Melven Carr


12/18	Dolores Cook


12/21	Taylor Prins


12/26	Dave VanderHyde


12/30	Marilyn Dawson


Happy Birthday to you!





December Anniversaries


12/10	Bill & Lois VanDyke


12/23	Ken & Kathy Cain





Happy Anniversary





�





Church Staff


Pastor:  Kathy Groff


Pastor Kathy is in the church office on Monday and Wednesday Mornings and other times by appointment.


Phone:  231-652-6581


Email:  �HYPERLINK "mailto:kthlngrff@gmail.com"�kthlngrff@gmail.com�





Administrative:  Deb Prins


Deb is in the office Monday –Thursday from 9am to 2:15pm


Phone:  231-652-6581


Email:  �HYPERLINK "mailto:debprins@sbcglobal.net"�debprins@sbcglobal.net�





Kids Hope Co-Directors:  LeeAnn Hesse


Phone:  231-652-7435


Email:  �HYPERLINK "mailto:l.hesse@sbcglobal.net"�l.hesse@sbcglobal.net�


Shelbi Hesse


Phone:  231-225-2974


Email:  � HYPERLINK "mailto:shelbijean78@yahoo.com" �shelbijean78@yahoo.com� 





Organist:  Lois VanDyke


Phone:  231-924-2329


Email:  �HYPERLINK "mailto:loisvandyke@hotmail.com"�loisvandyke@hotmail.com�





Choir Director:  Cathy Badge


Phone:  231-652-1478


Email:  �HYPERLINK "mailto:bbadge@riverview.net"�bbadge@riverview.net�





Custodian:  Karen Winchel


Phone:  231-689-0677


Email:  �HYPERLINK "mailto:sahoka_farms@yahoo.com"�sahoka_farms@yahoo.com�





Please feel free to contact any of the church staff if you have any questions or concerns.  





Kids Hope USA Christmas Party


 December 18th 


Velma Matson Upper Elementary


Multi Purpose Room


2:00-3:00


All Kids Hope Kids, Mentors, Prayer Partners and Parents are Invited


�





If you would like to help during worship as usher, acolyte, liturgist, sound or projector, please call Deb Prins at 652-6581 or leave a note on the desk in the office.  If you are scheduled and can’t be there, please call someone else to replace you.  Thanks.


			Deb





Mary Martha Circle Rummage & Plant Sale


 


May 23rd & 24th


9am-4pm


 


 


Mark your calendars today!!!!  


Start cleaning out your closets and bring your donations for the rummage sale in by Wednesday, May 22nd.  Please bring your plants and garden items in by Thursday, May 23.  You may leave your donations on the table in the basement marked “Rummage Sale Donations”.  Thank you in advance for your support.


 


If you have any questions or would like more information please contact Carline Knoll at 231-652-1147
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December 2013 Newsletter


Join us for worship on Sunday morning at 9:30 am with fellowship following.


Sunday School for all ages at 11:00am each Sunday
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